
MoHS Statement on Novel Coronavirus (15 February 2020, 8:00AM) (Link) 

(Unofficial translation by OCHA) 
 
 

1. Accelerating the measures on monitoring, prevention and controlling of the COVID-19, the 
Ministry of Health and Sports (MoHS) continued to monitor and treat 21 patients at designated 
hospitals as of 8:00 PM of 14 February 2020.  

2. The patients who had been treated and monitored included:  
1) A 19-year-old man from Sao San Tun Hospital in Taunggyi Town [Southern Shan State]; 
2) A 32-year-old woman from Puteekone Station Hospital [Bago Region]; 
3) An 18-year-old woman from Ponnagyun Township Hospital [Rakhine State]; 
4) A 45-year-old woman from Magway Hospital [Magway Region]; 
5) A 53-year-old man from Mandalay Hospital [Mandalay Region]; 
6) A 24-year-old woman from Mandalay Hospital [Mandalay Region]; 
7) A 29-year-old woman from Weibargi Hospital [Yangon Region] (the woman who returned 

from Singapore to Myanmar on 5 February 2020); 
8) A 21-year-old man from Maungdaw Hospital [Rakhine State]; 
9) A 34-year-old woman from Pauk Township Hospital [Magway Region]; 
10) A 44-year-old man from Mawkmai Township Hospital [Southern Shan State]; 
11) A 44-year-old woman from Mawkmai Township Hospital [Southern Shan State]; 
12) A 19-year-old woman from Mawkmai Township Hospital [Southern Shan State] and  
13) A 16-year-old woman from Mawkmai Township Hospital [Southern Shan State].  

In the evening of 14 February 2020, the designated laboratory has replied to the MoHS that those 13 
patients tested negative for COVID-19.  

3. The MoHS will keep updating the test results of remaining patients being monitored at designated 
hospitals, as soon as tested.  

 

 
THE END 
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